Maine Coalition for Housing and Quality Services


Maine Coalition for Housing and Quality Services 

Minutes July 13, 2009 
In attendance:  Box Laux, Rachel Dyer, Mary Lou Dyer, Beth Jones, Suellen Doggett, Edward Doggett, Jim Pierce, Laurie Kimball, Marie Taplin, Shirley Haynes, Kathy Son, Deb Anthony, Ann Bentley, Arthur P. Clum, Cullen Ryan

I. 12pm – Welcome 
a. Establish taker of Minutes: Rachel volunteered to take the minutes.  
b. Review agenda – The agenda was reviewed by Cullen.
c. Review/Accept minutes: add Sue Murphy to roster, otherwise accept
d. Introductions were made by all.  
II. 12:15 – Updates:  
a. DHHS Budget and Section 21 Waiver Program – Update from Mary Lou Dyer
Not a lot of change since last mtg. Sect 21 has, in recent years, netted 100 people per year (150 new, 50 off). Closed 10/08- 7/09. Wait list approximately 200 (including 70 priority 1). Plan to open approximately 4 slots on 7/1/09; additional slots as funding becomes available. Estimates vary from 10-12 to 30-40 for FY10, depending upon needs.

b. Other DHHS/State News

Brenda Harvey wrote an editorial regarding the MH system:
http://kennebecjournal.mainetoday.com/view/columns/6540501.html
Budget shortfall reportedly is between $50 and 80 million for the rest of the biennium. Appropriations committee will meet in July and August to address shortfall and perform their function as the “government consolidation” group. 

Ed and Sue Ellen reported  having received the “case mgt” letter. They have not received a retraction. 

Section 29 is open. 

People are not being displaced from housing at this time.  There is concern that group homes are being starved of referrals, however, which will ultimately cause displacement.  
c. Revenue Bond Success! – Update from Cullen. $30 million affordable housing
Bond passed (30% general use, 30% elderly, 10% mobile home replacement, 10% supportive housing including homeless and people with disabilities)!  Cullen thanked all for their efforts on this landmark legislation.   
d. HOME Fund – Update from Cullen. Was not raided! Need to watch in next

Legislative session. 
e. Coalition Action – Maintaining our existing safety net of supportive housing despite budget cuts – Update from Cullen. MSHA has started to talk about the 10x leveraging power of housing dollars – this is good and helped the Bond make sense, as it should have, to Legislators. Return for low income housing tax credit has decreased. Difficult to use foreclosure relief $ due to the nature of the ME housing market. National Housing Trust Fund needs funding. There is not one county in the entire country in which one minimum wage earner can afford housing. Section 8 voucher program needs advocacy to increase #  available. There was some discussion of the need for long term services to be part of health care reform and the need to recognize the tension of supporting from the perspective of a system that is relatively well-funded.  
III. 12:40 – Developing a Strategic Plan for Lifelong Support: No progress yet. Initial meeting set for early August. 
IV. 1pm – Bob Laux – Other Housing and Service Delivery Models – Group Discussion with guest Bob Laux, noted developer and speaker
Self described “recovering behaviorist”, Bob began his career at the Waisman Center moving people with challenging behaviors from institutional to community settings. He observed that the people with more complex needs required the smallest living environments and that putting people w/ challenging behaviors together tends to exacerbate the situation. His work in finding community homes also taught him that “no one in human services knows anything about real estate”. For example, human service providers are just now using tax credits that have been in existence for 20 years and tend to operate as though solutions like those tax credits or bonds will be available to address long-term problems. 
Bob came to believe that to be effective, supports need to be separate from housing. If they are not, focus inevitably becomes filling beds rather than providing appropriate services. His experience is that groups of parents are not effective as homeowners/housing managers because of lack of expertise and difficulty maintaining collective efforts over time and that public housing authorities lack sensitivity towards the needs of people w/ disabilities. He believes that housing is best managed by nonprofit housing corporations: in for-profit corps the housing must be sold to engender profit, necessitating displacement of the people in the housing. This has happened recently in California. 
Affordable housing is a national problem. Average income and home prices, even now, are seriously mismatched in many US communities. Affordable housing is a match between the cost of property, interest rates, and effective use of subsidies. People need housing, income, relationships, & community. 
Deb A expressed concern re lack of capacity & questions of sustainability in ME. Access to information and limitations of special needs trusts were discussed. Much more information is needed!
Bob will be presenting in Augusta in December (was October 9th, but this has been changed due to this being a state furlough day). Information will be distributed within the next couple of weeks. 

V. 1:25pm – Agenda for next and future Coalition meetings:  Suggestion that the group invite Jim Houle, Special Needs Trust attorney and other nonprofit housing corps. 
Next meeting: 8/10/09 12-1:30pm, same location 
Unless otherwise decided:  All Coalition meetings are the second Monday of the month from 12-1:30pm at 307 Cumberland Avenue in Portland.  
c/o Community Housing of Maine 309 Cumberland Avenue, Suite 203

 Portland, Maine 04101 207-879-0347 cullenr@maine.rr.com 


